
Kindervelt 
“Together We Can Make A Difference”

KV PEACe
Kindervelt Psychiatric Emergency Assessment Center

     Usually this issue of the newsletter each year highlights the fun we had at the Annual Meeting with 
pictures from the grand reveal of the check amount and comments from the division doctor accepting the 
check.  Unfortunately, due to COVID-19, the Annual Meeting didn’t happen, but I do have great news…

YOU	CAN	JOIN US VIRTUALLY	FOR	THE	CHECK	PRESENTATION	

AND	ANNOUNCEMENT	OF	THE	NEW	DIVISION!!

The	event	will	be	held	on	Friday,	June	19,	2020	at	11:00	a.m.

Click on the link below to watch a live stream of the event from CCHMC:

Link:  https://cchmcstream.cchmc.org/MediasiteEX/Play/08511390c2d34e2d8b4d14550b27abc91d
     Please spread the word and join us from the comfort of your home, office, or vacation site.   While we 
wish we could have this grand event in person, we are so pleased that the hospital is allowing us to do it 
virtually given the current circumstances.   Many thanks to Keith Henize, the Development Office, and the 
doctors and staff at CCHMC that worked together to make this virtual presentation possible.  We will 
have access to the video after the presentation for members that cannot watch it live.
     We are working on securing a date and making arrangements to hold a Member Meeting/Annual 
Meeting in September where we can acknowledge our members for their years of service, present the 
Barbara Fitch Award to a deserving member, and acknowledge the unbelievable dedication and service 
that Bonnie Hueneman provided during her two years in office.  We can then learn all about the new 
division and continue on with our fundraising.  It’s always amazing what we end up doing each year and 
no virus can stop us from continuing this tradition.
					I’m excited to be serving as City President for the next two years.  Kindervelt is my philanthropic 

passion and I’m happy to be sharing it with you in this capacity.
     I hope to “see” everyone on June 19th.  Have a great summer and I hope to SEE everyone in September.

Katrina Smith
City President
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2020 - 2021 
KV Board of Trustees
President Katrina Smith #78
kvpresident@kindervelt.org
Past President Bonnie Hueneman #68
kvpastpres@kindervelt.org
Vice President Bonnie Finn #22
kvvicepresident@kindervelt.org
Secretary Stacy Durr-Stainton #65
kvcsecretary@kindervelt.org 
Treasurer  Debbie Linneman #56
kvtreasurer@kindervelt.org
Internal Auditor Char McBrayer #08/22
kvauditor@kindervelt.org
Annual Meeting Amy Rosenberg #22
kvameeting@kindervelt.org
Membership Linda Deters #16
kvmembership@kindervelt.org
Communications Mary Beth Young  #78
kvcommunications@kindervelt.org
Donor Relations Kim Tepe #12
kvdonorrelations@kindervelt.org
Nominating Ginny Myer #08
kvnomchair@kindervelt.org
Projects Pat Wahl #68
kvprojects@kindervelt.org
Publicity Karen Tepe Citywide 
kvpublicity@kindervelt.org
Technology Tracy Smith  #78
kvtechnology@kindervelt.org
North Region Sue Crosby #22
kvnorthregion@kindervelt.org 
East Region Lisa Robison #78  
kveastregion@kindervelt.org 
South Region Nancy Groves Van 
Buskirk #29
kvsouthregion@kindervelt.org
West Region Diana Peters #68
kvwestregion@kindervelt.org

Citywide Project Chairs:
Kindervelt Halloween Party 
Tracy Smith #57 
kvhalloween@kindervelt.org

Kindervelt Krafts 
Diana Peters #68
kvkraftschair@kindervelt.org
Let the Good Times Bowl 
Andi Mapes #3
kvbowling@kindervelt.org

CCHMC Department of Development
Keith Henize Director Auxiliary Relations
keith.henize@cchmc.org
Kelly Bollinger Administrative Assistant
kelly.bollinger@cchmc.org

 
Self-injury or “cutting”  is the intentional physical harming 
of one’s body to manage undesirable emotions, but with no 
intent to die.  Of all age groups, self-harming is most 
prevalent among teenagers.  While self-harming is 
typically not suicidal in nature, it still poses a concern for 
safety depending on the severity of the self-harm.  Here are 
some ways you can help a child or teen that you care for 
who self-harms:
 
1.)    Do not punish the child.  Many children and teens who 
self-harm already feel ashamed. 

2.)    If the self-harming results in injury requiring medical 
attention, call your child’s pediatrician or take the child to 
the nearest emergency room.

3.)    If the child is not already connected with a mental 
health therapist, help foster that connection.  The 
Psychiatric Intake Response Center at Cincinnati 
Children’s Hospital (513-636-4124) is available to provide 
crisis support as well as referrals for mental health 
treatment. 

4.)    Discuss the child’s self-harming behavior with his or 
her therapist.  The therapist will help the child determine 
what need the self-harm is fulfilling and develop 
replacement coping skills to meet that same need.  Ask the 
therapist what you can do to help support the child in using 
the replacement coping skills.

Self-Injury Awareness
Regina Vogt-Purdon, LISW-S





Kroger Community Rewards

Kroger 
Community 
Rewards 

# 
16

info: Cece at 
591.2907 or 
cckohlman@aol.co
m

Kroger 
Community 
Rewards 

# 
19

info: Christine 
Decker, 
513-317-3550 or 
cdecker5@cinci.rr.c
om

Kroger 
Community 
Rewards 

# 
78

info: Wendy 
Holschuh 
513-624-9112 or 
jholschuh@cinci.rr.
com

Kroger 
Community 
Rewards 

# 
56

info:Linda 
Lunceford, 
859-512-0595 or 
linda@kylunceford.
com

Kroger 
Community 
Rewards 

# 
55

info: Tammy Booth  
859-7763 or 
boothpcfs@aol.com 
Account # GF148

SAVE THE DATE

For This Fun Event

GROUP #30 BUNKO 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 12TH 

11:00 AM

CINCINNATI WOMAN’S CLUB

MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW

Ladies of KV#3, thank you so much for 
the wonderful flowers.  It has been a 

pleasure and privilege to be your president 
for the past three years.  I know Valerie 

Taylor will do a great job going forward.  
Please stay safe and well; my fingers are 

crossed we can be together in the fall.

Our thoughts and 
prayers to Kris Spencer 

on the passing of her 
sister in law.

KV #78 sends happy birthday 
wishes to Sheila Maxwell (June 
10) and Nancy Riedel (June 22).

KV #56 sends our best to all our members as we 
travel through these days of uncertainty with all the 

corona virus issues.
Please stay well, enjoy your families and any home 

and yard projects on your radar. Keep
thinking of ways to continue your support of CCHMC. 
We would like to suggest a silent fundraiser for your 
group. An easy way to do this is to send email invites 
to members and ask for a monetary gift in lieu of your 
Spring/Summer fundraisers. Your treasurer can collect 
donations and forward them on to the City Treasurer.

Have a safe summer!

A special thank you to Tracy Smith, Cindy 
Metz, Kathy Raabe, Karen Geeves, Karen 

Griffith, Tammy Booth, Sue Hammel, Kathy 
Sherlock, Glenda DeJesus, Gail Courtney-Shaw 

and Kathy Raabe for making masks for the 
community of Children’s Hospital.  The doctors 

had asked Kindervelt to help keep their 
neighbors safe. Kindervelt members and friends 

did just that.  Within a week they had spent 
over 150 hours sewing and delivered over 300 

masks to Children’s.  Thank you, ladies. You’re 
AWESOME!



KV #16 would like to extend a huge "Thank You" to Lin 
Wolf for her past role as President and now Vice-President 

and welcome Cindy Burger who has generously accepted her 
new position as President for KV #16.  Additional "thank 

you's" to Linda Deters, Cece Kohlman, Karla Sargent, Terri 
Skogland and Sandy Stadtmiller for accepting positions in our 

group so that "together we can make a difference"!

KV #8 wishes to thank 
officers for 2019-2020: Becky 

Karns, Lindsey Dye, Jill 
Prendergast, Shelly O’Neill, 
Stephanie Haas and Abby 

Ridenour.

A Great Deal of Gratitude

KV #19 would like to send 
“Get Well” wishes to our 

dear members Rita Keim and 
Jackie Quigley.

KV #19 has postponed our event, The Heritage Regatta, Lunch at the 
Links, until it is safe for our community to gather.  We hope you can still 
join us when the time is safe.  In the meantime, we would appreciate your 

support by taking a look and buying tickets for our luxury raffle.  This 
year we are raffling a beautiful David Yurman Cushion Link Bracelet with 

Blue Sapphires and a pair of Sterling Silver Crossover Collection 
earrings.  Retail Value $900.  It was generously donated by James Free 

Jewelers.   Raffle tickets are only $20.00.  You can contact Jeanne 
Reisinger at reisinger.jr@gmail.com if you are interested. 

KV #22 would like to share our 
deepest condolences to Kate 

Moody. Kate’s mom passed away 
last month at the age of 95. 

KV #22 members have been 
baking, gardening and walking. 

Graduation, Mother’s Day 
celebrations and close of the school 
year have looked different this year 
for a multitude of reasons. Wishing 

all our friends and family a safe 
summer and we hope to be together 

in the fall!
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Check out Annie's candy online at https://
www.annieshomemadesweets.com/

For more information call, text or email Annie at  
513-899-3651 or 

AnniesHomemadeSweets@gmail.com

When you make a purchase at Annie’s, in-
person or online, mention Kindervelt and 
30% of your purchase will be donated to 

KV #57. 
Annie ships nationwide. 

This is an on-going partnership between 
Annie's and KV 57, inspired by this small 
business's belief in Kindervelt's mission. 

Giveback donations apply to all candy 
purchases, not just those made for Easter.  

Kindervelt’s 49th Annual Meeting

Recheduled for Early Fall 

We Will Honor 10, 20, 30, 40 year 

members and 

reveal the Barbara Fitch award winner

More information to follow

mailto:reisinger.jr@gmail.com
https://www.annieshomemadesweets.com/
https://www.annieshomemadesweets.com/
mailto:AnniesHomemadeSweets@gmail.com


Aug 3 Bake Sale
 #16

CCHMC 
9am-3pm

Info Cindy Burger 
218-5370 or

cmburger@gmail.com

Jul 21 Bake Sale
 #11

CCHMC 
10am-2pm

Info: Debbie Browne, 
Info:513-382-6330 or 

dbrownemom@yahoo.com

Aug 28 Bake Sale 
#11

CCHMC 
10am-2pm

Info: Debbie Browne, 
Info:513-382-6330 or 

dbrownemom@yahoo.com

Sept 14 Bake Sale
 #16

CCHMC 
9am-3pm

Info Cindy Burger 
218-5370 or

cmburger@gmail.com

Sept 18 Bake Sale 
#11

CCHMC 
10am-2pm

Info: Debbie Browne, 
Info:513-382-6330 or 

dbrownemom@yahoo.com

Oct 23 Bake Sale 
#11

CCHMC 
10am-2pm

Info: Debbie Browne, 
Info:513-382-6330 or 

dbrownemom@yahoo.com

Oct 5 Bake Sale
 #16

CCHMC 
9am-3pm

Info Cindy Burger 
218-5370 or

cmburger@gmail.com

Bake Sales 

Kindervelt Krafts
Good Day, Ladies. Just letting you know we are still on track for our Krafts dates for 2020. 

October 9th @ Hospital

November 7th @ Seton High School

November 16th @ Hospital

Findlay Market - to be announced

Hopefully, being sheltered at home you have had the opportunity to find and make some new Krafts for 

the sales this fall. Looking forward to seeing you all very soon. For now stay well & safe!

Diana Peters, Kindervelt Krafts 2020

mailto:cmburger@gmail.com
mailto:cmburger@gmail.com
mailto:cmburger@gmail.com


Annie's Homemade Sweets Candy Sale #57 www.Annieshomemadesweets@gmail.com to see all the goodness that can 
be found.  Just mention KV57 when purchasing online or in the store.

This n That Consignment #19 This n That Consignments 600 Reading Rd. #A Mason OH 45040  *Drop off 
any item for sale (especially home furnishings) and tell them the proceeds go 
to KV #19.  50% of the sale price goes to KV.

Sock It Two Me #45 Put your change in a sock! Save it for Kindervelt.

Info: Jane	DiMaggio,	513-227-6212	or	
vijamobear@aol.com.		Annie's	Sweets	is	
located	at	10921	Reed	Hartman	Highway,	

Info: Maria Pagano 619-370-0983 or 
mpagaon72@gmail.com *Open to the 
public.

Info:  Melanie Gallagher at 513-604-3447 
or mstauderg@gmail.com

KV Snap and Bracelet Jewelry Sale #56 Going on now!  Different locations and Events. Info:  Libby Baker  859-640-8834  or  
libaker1020@aol.com

KV logo pins #11 KV logo pins Info:  Shirley at 513-677-2592 or 
semorand@yahoo.com

Kindervelt notecards by Jackie Bendure #12 Note cards available Info:  Cathy at 932.3218 or 
chasteen.cathy@gmail.com

American girl doll clothing #16 Doll clothes range form $2-$30.  That includes sewn skirts, pants, dresses, 
hand knit sweaters, dresses , hats, outfits etc. Occasional special orders are 
fillled as available.  Such as sport team colors, matching outfits, etc.

Info:  Cece at 591.2907 or 
cckohlman@aol.com 

Shop with Scrip #30 Go to ShopWithScrip.com, register and buy gift cards to use at hundreds of 
retailers and restaurants. 3%-16% goes to KV.

Info:  Suzanne at 513-827-6534 or 
pavlakis@sbcglobal.net

Cork Trivets #45 They are $15 for a single and $25 for a double Info:  Kathy Enos, 513-231-5073 or 
kbenos626@yahoo.com.

Thank you plaques #45 5x7 wood and gold plaques.  Reads "In Appreciation for Your Generous 
Support of our Fundraising Efforts for Cincinnati Children's Hospital Medical 
Center" - $15 plus tax

Info: Mary Anne Stenger 513-874-9931 or 
mstern11844@aol.com

Personalized Embroidery Gifts #78 Custom embroidered baby burp cloths ($8), bibs ($10), burp cloth & bib sets 
($18); blankets, bear cuddle blankets, golf towels ($10) and computer bags.

Info:  Mary Beth at 236-6891 or 
marybeth.young75@gmail.com

Pay it forward at Hoxworth #76 Every Hoxworth blood donation can be credited to KV.  When the intake 
cleark asks you "which group" say Kindervelt and write Kindervelt on your 
form.  Or sign up as a premier donor and in the donor store, select KV as your 
organization.

Info:  Susie at susankelleyjd@yahoo.com

Pop-tab recycling #65 Bring Your Pop Tabs For Recycling To The Leadership Meeting Or The 
Membership Meeting And Give Them To Stacy Durr-Stainton

Info:  Stacy 513-686-0988 or 
stacydurrstainton@yahoo.com

Bean soup mix #57 $6 - Available at retail locations around town and at President's council. Info:  Nancy at 513-476-9340  or 
e_n_gerstner@fuse.net

Fleece blankets #49 $20-$25.  Hand-tied reversible fleece blankets.  In-stock or custom orders.  Info: Joan at 513-479-9378 or 
joanpcody@hotmail.com

Bread mixes #49 $5.  Choice of tuscan, cinnamon raisin, dill, french herb, and white Info:  Gretchen at 530.0776 or 
jahmit@aol.com

Koins For Kids Boxes #8 KV 8 Donations for Kindervelt in Koin Boxes Info: Cathy Moore at 
Cathyemoore@outlook.com or Jill 
Prendergast at 
jill.prendergast@gmial.com  *Currently in 
Wyoming Pastry, Wyoming Meat Market 
and Cramer True Value.

The Vacationeer - Travel Fundraiser #78 Schedule your vacation with The Vacationeer & Kindervelt get 25% Info: Amanda Gibson, 513-207-4850 or 
amanda@the vacationeer.com.  Amanda 
is  a Travel Agent at The Vacationeer and 
also a KV member.  When you book with 
her 25% of the net commission will go 
back to Kindervelt.

Granite Cheese Boards #45 They are $10 for medium, $15 for a large and $20 for extra large. Info:  Kathy Enos, 513-405-3545 or 
kbenos626@yahoo.com

Felt Wall Hangings #45 There is a Turkey and a Snowman for $30 and a Birthday Banner 
for $20.

Info: Chris Toth, 716-523-3696 or 
ctoth622@hotmail.com

Ongoing Projects


